Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 10.30am on 10th March 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff
1. Minutes of previous meetings

The minutes of the meetings on 9th and 27th February 2015 were approved and then signed by the Chairman
2. Matters arising

Due to the time that had passed only the Action points from the meeting on 27th February were reviewed – 

JS – the list of points was dealt with at the Implementation Group meeting; he has had no response from Nick Cahill so will chase.

JA – has still to follow up possible assistance

SW – list passed to JA
3. Appointment of examiner

The details of the 3 candidates were discussed and JS has already spoken to Jo Widdecombe and tried without success to contact both Rob Lacey and Sarah Arden. Positive feedback has been received on both Clare Wright and Timothy Jones but it was agreed that the former should be selected due to her experience with conservation and rural areas.
4. Implementation Group/Review meeting

It was agreed that the meeting had lacked a common Roseland feeling but it was hoped that this would evolve. From the matters raised and discussed at the meeting JA has produced a sheet detailing the team’s purpose and activities which was approved and it was agreed should be circulated to the SG together with the minutes of the meeting. The minutes were approved by the MT and signed by the Chairman.  JA has recently circulated the Roseland Development Checklist to members of the team and received positive feedback from David Hubbard. JS confirmed that the other checklist - Kath Statham’s Judging Landscape Capacity - has now been adopted but he will check with Kath that the document already on the website is the adopted version. It was agreed that there should be a meeting of the Implementation Team to discuss application of both checklists.
JS is to report the first meeting to Julian German and will also speak to Rob Lacey to establish who in the council planning department would be the best contact on matters regarding the Roseland. 

JS attended a very positive meeting in Portloe regarding a planning application for 9 new houses where the policies of the Roseland Plan were cited when formulating objections. He sensed the feeling in the community is that the Plan belongs to them and it was agreed that the parish councils need to be aware of this and drive the implementation forward.
5. Conservation Areas

JA proposed and all agreed that a meeting similar to that held for the Implementation Team should be arranged to discuss the process and decide on the pilot area. Caroline Coldwell (CC) has already emailed her thoughts and in this instance it was agreed that CC should chair the meeting and should be responsible for contacting and inviting volunteers to attend. Jim Hetherington (JH) has agreed to act in an advisory role and has also supplied useful information. JS agreed to contact both CC and JH to establish suitable dates.
6. AONB Conference

JS attended this event last weekend and reported:
a) Cornwall Council has agreed that the AONB management plan can be updated as an SPD

b) James Evans, the planning officer within the AONB, ran a workshop in which the proposed development at Portloe was used as the case study. What became apparent was that under current legislation there were no legal grounds to refuse, but applying the RNDP policies allowed refusal which highlights the need for neighbourhood plans.

c) He spoke with June Crossland regarding protocols in planning and it was agreed in this meeting that he should follow this up for clarification.
7. SG meeting 18th March

The agenda was discussed and agreed. Items on both the Implementation and Conservation Area Management Plans teams to be included. JS agreed to pass a draft of his Chairman’s report to JA for comment/input. 
8. Roseland Magazine article

JA had circulated his draft and slight amendments were discussed and agreed. JA will now redraft and submit for publication.
9. Cornwall Council Renewables Consultation

JA has reviewed the consultation draft and his only concern on conformity is regarding wind turbines – the draft states up to 25m in an AONB whereas the Plan states11m. It was agreed that JA would speak to both James Evans of the AONB and Dan Nicholls of Cornwall Council for clarification.
On the subject of the project on renewables JA is to further investigate possible local ‘experts’
10. Correspondence

SW presented the recent correspondence received and was given guidance on how to respond.
11. AOB 
The Rural Housing Policy Review launched last month was discussed and JA agreed to check the implications.

JS advised that his rearranged meeting with Tim Pratt of the St Just CLT would take place tomorrow

A recent email from Julian German re: Neighbourhood Planning and Community Buildings grants was discussed and SW agreed to review the details to assess if any grants would be available for housing projects.

Contentious planning applications received prior to referendum were discussed, particularly how a response should be given on behalf of the Roseland Plan. It was agreed to discuss at the next SG meeting. JS will also enquire of Rob Lacey if the RNDP could be added as a statutory consultee.

It was agreed that JA could use money from the printing fund he holds to purchase printer cartridges.
Meeting closed at 12.15pm





S Wagstaff
Action points –

JS –

1. Chase response from Nick Cahill and arrange meeting with him and Caroline Coldwell re: Conservation Area Management Plans project
2. Check with Kath Statham that Judging Landscape Capacity document already on the website is the adopted version
3. Establish from Rob Lacey the best contact in planning department for the Implementation Team
4. Contact Caroline Coldwell and Jim Hetherington to establish suitable dates for initial team meeting
5. Speak to June Crossland regarding protocols in planning.
6. Enquire of Rob Lacey if the RNDP could be added as a statutory consultee on planning applications.
JA –

1. Speak to James Evans of the AONB and Dan Nicholls of Cornwall Council for clarification on wind turbines
2. Further investigate possible local ‘experts’ on energy production/conservation
3. Check implications of Rural Housing Policy Review.
SW –
1. Review Neighbourhood Planning and Community Buildings details to assess if any grants would be available for housing projects.
